
MINUTES	

	

James	Sheahan	Catholic	High	School	P	&	F	Meeting	No.	5	/	2018	
	

Date:	 	 	 	 	 8	August	2018	

Meeting	commenced:	 	 6.05	pm	

Minutes	by:	 	 	 	 Mary	Taylor	

Chaired	by:	 	 	 	 Tom	Capell	/	Kelly	Carberry	

	 Present/Apologies	
Present:	 	Kerrie	Ford,	Neal	Livermore,	Angela	Thornhill,	Michelle	Whiteley,	Elizabeth	McRae,	

Kelly	Carberry,	Peter	Mackie,	Tom	Capell,	Stew	Vidler,	Mary	Taylor	

Apologies:		Meg	Capell,	Kelly	Porter,	Amanda	Mooney	

	

5.1	 Acceptance	of	previous	minutes	
Moved	–	Kelly	Carberry	

Seconded		–	Peter	Mackie	

	

5.2	 Incoming/outgoing	correspondence	
25.6.18					Email	quote	from	GK	Craig	–	P&F	Brochures	

26.6.18					Email	quote	from	Printflow	–	P&F	Brochures	

30.7.18					Email	from	Liz	Sarks		–	art	display	board	request	for	funding	

3.8.18							Email	to	Andrew	Lines	–	thank	you	for	his	talk	on	2	August	

6.8.18							Email	from	Amanda	Mooney	–	request	for	meeting	to	discuss	P&F	Constitution	

7.8.18							Letter	to	Australian	Business	Register	re	P&F	ABN	changes	

	

5.3	 President’s	Report	
• Recent	 Rite	 Journey	 parent	 evening	 was	 an	 example	 of	 our	 philosophy	 working	 –	

inclusive,	cheerful	atmosphere	where	Andrew	Lines	(of	the	Rite	Journey)	presented	his	

talk	 on	 Five	 Keys	 to	 Creating	 a	 Responsible,	 Respectful	 Adult,	 while	 the	 P&F	 served	

wine	&	nibbles.		

• Reminder	that	the	P&F	needs	to	work	on	an	outline	of	how	we	decide	what	projects	

we	will	fund	around	the	school,	what	our	criteria	are.		

• It	would	 be	 good	 for	 the	 P&F	 to	 have	 a	 policy	 developed	 around	 this	 by	 the	 end	of	

2018.	

	

5.4	 Principal	
• Recently	had	 staff	development	day	–	 focused	on	 student	assessment,	 and	 changing	

student	assessment	process.		

• Assessment	 isn’t	 just	about	testing	the	end	result,	but	empowering	students	to	think	

they	can	learn.		

• Focus	 groups,	 staff	 meet	 a	 couple	 of	 times	 a	 term	 to	 talk	 about	 things	 –	 brought	

together	to	be	presented	to	everyone	later	this	year.		

• Presentation	 assemblies	 last	 week,	 consistent	 effort	 and	 academic	 achievement	

awards	

• Year	12s	currently	doing	trials	for	the	HSC	

• Year	 11	 leadership	 camp	 a	week	 or	 so	 ago,	 new	 leadership	 team	elected	 to	 start	 in	

term	4	

• Interviews	for	actual	leadership	positions	happen	around	week	7	of	this	term	

• Fantastic	 feedback	 from	 Andrew	 Lines	 talk,	 lots	 of	 positive	 parent	 feedback,	 the	

presenter	and	the	atmosphere	–	wine	&	nibbles,	and	conviviality	

• Parents	wanted	to	stay	longer	and	chat,	which	was	great	
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5.4	 Principal	(cont’d)	
• Great	success	amongst	students,	cattle	team	and	heifer	show,	netballers,	Ethan	Crisp	

swimming,	so	many	achievements	across	many	fields		

• School	is	heavily	involved	currently	in	developing	new	strategic	plan	for	2019	-	2024	

• Executive	staff	looking	at	the	plan,	after	staff	have	looked	at	it	

• P&F	to	have	input	shortly	

• Next	P&F	meeting	to	be	in	the	school	Learning	Enhancement	Centre	

• P&F	request	that	policies	in	regards	to	wellbeing	be	put	on	the	school	website,	mental	

health	and	wellbeing,	and	staff	wellbeing	is	being	addressed	

• Michelle	to	present	shortly,	has	been	part	of	a	working	group	to	pursue	and	bring	JS	

into	a	more	contemporary	model	of	wellbeing	

• Sri	Lanka	high	tea	this	Saturday,	some	seats	still	available	

• Coming	up	is	casual	clothes	day,	money	to	go	to	farmers	

• Spoke	 to	 students	 at	 large	 re	 upcoming	 disco,	 safety	 issues	 re	 style	 of	 dancing,	

supervision	relies	on	staff,	if	they	won’t	go,	then	there	can’t	be	a	disco;	it	will	go	ahead,	

but	safety	of	kids	is	paramount	

• Year	 10	 interviews	 to	 go	 into	 year	 11,	 very	 positive	 interviews,	 opportunities	 for	

parents	to	ask	questions,	also	for	staff	to	find	out	what	parents	and	students	think	

• 	
5.5	 Treasurer’s	Report	

• Balance	of	$11,507.37	as	at	6	August	

• Costs	 coming	 up,	 around	 $4,000	 for	 Paul	 Dillon	 plus	 around	 $500	 for	 travel	 and	

accommodation,	 plus	 teacher	 thank	 your	 morning	 tea,	 so	 we	 have	 around	 $5,500	

committed	to	the	end	of	2018.	

• About	to	discuss	a	teacher	grant	application	for	$1,000,	so	if	approved,	that	will	leave	

us	with	a	balance	of	around	$5,000	

• List	of	P&F	account	Financial	Transactions	from	1	January	to	6	August	2018	appended	

to	these	Minutes.	

	

5.6	 Wellbeing	
• Mrs	Whiteley	spoke	about	the	Pastoral	Care	and	Wellbeing	policy	of	James	Sheahan	and	

presented	a	variety	of	documents	that	will	soon	be	available	on	the	school	website	for	all	

members	of	the	community	to	access.	These	documents	include:	

• Pastoral	care	and	Wellbeing	Policy	

• Behaviour	Management	Policy	

• The	SPB4L	framework	

• FAIR	Policy	

• Bullying	and	Harassment	Policy	

	

• Mrs	Whiteley	also	spoke	about	the	formation	of	a	group	of	staff	from	James	Sheahan	who	

will	be	working	together	to	develop	a	new	approach	to	wellbeing	and	pastoral	care	that	

aligns	 their	 approach	 to	 a	 more	 contemporary	 view	 of	 education	 where	 learning	 and	

wellbeing	are	linked	and	reinforces	the	positive	culture	of	the	school.	

	

• CEDB	is	still	working	on	Pastoral	Care	&	Wellbeing	framework	for	the	diocese.	
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5.6	 Wellbeing	(cont’d)	
• Justin	 Coulson	 night	 5	 June	 –	 send	 a	 thank	 you	 letter	 to	 the	 CEDB	 for	 organising	 the	

evening.	To	be	sent	to	Ms	Pauline	Walkom	&	Mr	Vince	Connor	

	

• Recent	Rite	Journey	night	on	2	August	2018	–	P&F	nibbles	and	wine	approval	of	costs	–	

invoices	presented	$172.69	for	12	bottles	of	wine	and	$158.21	for	food,	and	$95.50	for	

bikkies	&	choc	balls	made	by	Kerrie	(total	of	$426.40,	including	plastic	wine	glasses),	plus	
success	 of	 both	 evenings,	 approximately	 70	 people	 attended	 each	 talk:	 Moved	 Neal	

Livermore,	Seconded	Stew	Vidler	

	

• There	were	 7	 bottles	 of	white	wine	 ($100.80)	 left	 over	 from	 the	 evenings,	 suggestion	

that	 we	 donate	 them	 to	 the	 TAS	 parent	 dinner	 prepared	 by	 the	 current	 year	 12	

hospitality	students:	Moved	Kelly	Carberry,	Seconded		Kerrie	Ford	

	

• Paul	 Dillon	 Drug	 &	 Alcohol	 parent	 talk	 in	 October	 –	 P&F	 to	 send	 reminder	 on	 24	

September	 (week	10	of	 term	3)	 to	Michelle	Whiteley	 about	 Paul	Dillon	parent	 talk	 on	

Monday	 22	October	 (week	 2	 of	 term	4),	 also	Headspace	 P&F	meeting	 on	 31	October.		

Mrs	Whiteley	to	advertise	both	events	to	the	school	parent	body	by	email.		

	

• Offer	$300	to	Kinross	for	wine	&	nibble	at	Paul	Dillon	night	on	22	October	

	

5.7	 Traffic	Issues:	
• At	our	last	meeting	on	13	June	2018,	we	discussed	the	difficulty	of	putting	the	crossing	

outside	 the	administration	building,	 and	 it	was	 agreed	 that	 it	wasn’t	 really	 a	workable	

solution,	as	the	buses	would	need	to	be	moved	off	Anson	Street	into	the	bus	bay,	which	

would	need	to	be	enlarged,	and	would	then	have	3	 lanes	of	buses,	causing	 issues	with	

students	 rushing	 to	 catch	buses	 and	 lack	 of	 vision	of	 drivers,	 plus	 the	 entrance	 to	 the	

admin	 block	 may	 need	 to	 be	 closed	 either	 permanently	 or	 at	 peak	 student	 crossing	

times.		Plus	traffic	could	no	longer	turn	into	the	admin	block	when	heading	south	along	

Anson	Street,	as	the	crossing	would	block	the	turn	in	area.		

	

• The	 P&F	 then	 spoke	 to	 Mr	 Greenham	 of	 Orange	 City	 Council,	 and	 discussed	 the	

possibility	that	a	crossing	may	be	able	to	be	installed	at	the	Southern	end	of	the	bus	bay,	

near	 the	 pedestrian	 access	 gate.	 	 Mr	 Greenham	 said	 that	 the	 school	 would	 need	 to	

consider	this,	but	that	 it	may	be	possible,	 if	the	exit	gate	from	the	teacher	parking	was	

closed	off	(which	the	school	had	already	considered),	and	also	possibly	if	the	pedestrian	

access	gate	was	moved	a	little	further	south	along	Anson	Street	(away	from	the	bus	bay	

access),	so	a	crossing	could	be	put	directly	in	front	of	the	access	gate.	And	if	the	school	

was	 prepared	 to	 help	 the	 students	 learn	 to	 use	 that	 crossing/gate	 if	 they	want	 to	 get	

across	Anson	Street.		

	

• Students	heading	north	along	Anson	Street,	and	who	don’t	want	to	cross	the	road,	will	

still	be	able	to	use	the	pedestrian	access	gate	newly	installed	just	north	of	the	bus	bay.			

	

• Mr	 Greenham	 said	 that	 if	 the	 school	 Executive	 thinks	 this	 idea	 could	 work,	 then	 the	

Council	 and	 RMS	 would	 have	 to	 look	 at	 it	 and	 decide	 whether	 they	 also	 think	 it	 is	

feasible,	how	it	would	be	funded	and	when.		The	crossing	that	would	be	installed	would	

most	 likely	 be	 a	 similar	 option	 to	 the	 one	 proposed	 for	 outside	 the	 administration	

building,	namely	a	blister	model	with	a	median	pedestrian	 ‘island’	 in	 the	centre	of	 the	

road.			
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5.7	 Traffic	Issues	(cont’d):	
• Mrs	Whiteley	to	talk	to	Mr	Meers	and	possibly	the	school	Executive	about	the	feasibility	

of	 this	option	and	Mr	Meers	will	 get	back	 to	 the	P&F	at	 the	next	P&F	meeting	 in	 four	

weeks.		
	

5.8	 P&F	Advertising	(Brochures)	
• P&F	 flyer	 to	 be	 handed	 out	 to	 prospective	 year	 7	 parents	 at	 the	 new	 year	 7	 parent	

meeting	at	the	end	of	the	year	and	also	to	parents	at	the	next	parent	teacher	night	–	two	

samples	and	pricing	

• GK	Craig	Printing	had	the	cheapest	price	 for	500	 flyers,	so	 it	was	agreed	to	go	with	that	

quote:		Moved	Neal	Livermore,	Seconded	Peter	Mackie	

• Notify	GK	Craig	Printing	and	Printflow	of	outcome	of	quotes,	and	organise	printing	of	500	

flyers	by	GK	Craig	Printing	

	

5.9	 Grant	application	
• Mrs	Sarks	from	the	art	department	put	in	an	application	for	two	art	display	boards	

• Moved	by	Tom	Capell,	seconded	Mary	Taylor,	voted	on	and	agreed	by	all	present	

• Agreed	 that	 it	 would	 be	 good	 if	 the	 P&F	 can	 also	 use	 the	 display	 boards,	 or	 other	

departments	around	the	school	–	to	be	mentioned	in	the	P&F	letter	of	offer	

• P&F	need	to	add	in	a	question	on	the	Teacher	Grant	Application	form	that	says	have	you	

applied	to	the	school	for	funds?	

	

5.10	 Any	other	business:	
Meeting	venues	
• Suggestion	 for	next	meeting	 (5	September,	meeting	6	 for	 the	year)	–	 to	be	held	 in	 the	

Learning	Enhancement	Centre,	where	we	could	see	what	our	teacher	grant	of	$1,000	has	

purchased	re	sensory	equipment,	plus	perhaps	we	could	first	have	a	tour	of	the	$5,000	

gym	equipment	purchased	by	Dom	Maley	 from	his	 teacher	grant:	Moved	Mary	Taylor,	

seconded	Neal	Livermore	

• The	 subsequent	 P&F	 meeting	 (31	 October,	 meeting	 7	 for	 the	 year)	 is	 to	 be	 held	 at	

Headspace	–	for	parents	to	see	what	it’s	like,	and	to	hear	what	is	on	offer	there.	Parents	

can	get	to	see	behind	the	scenes:	Moved	Kelly	Carberry,	seconded	Stew	Vidler	

• Check	with	Headspace	 that	 this	date	 is	 suitable	 to	 them,	 also	 to	notify	Kelly’s	 that	we	

won’t	need	the	Bistro	Room	on	5	September	or	31	October	

• Advertise	change	of	venue	for	5	September	meeting	

• Final	P&F	meeting	of	2018	(AGM,	plus	general	meeting)	to	be	held	back	at	Kelly’s,	on	28	

November,	with	dinner	afterwards	for	all	those	who	can	stay.		

	

Garden	bed	plants	
• At	 the	 end	 of	 the	 last	 meeting,	 there	 was	 informal	 discussion	 around	 the	 need	 for	 a	

couple	of	garden	beds	to	be	planted	out	–	the	bed	in	front	of	the	Hall,	and	the	other	the	

small	 triangular	 bed	 at	 the	 entrance	 to	 the	 student	 car	 park.	 	 In	 early	 July,	 the	 P&F	
committee	agreed	to	go	halves	with	the	school	 in	purchasing	some	plants,	at	a	cost	of	

$514.32	to	the	P&F:	Moved	Peter	Mackie,	seconded	Elizabeth	McCrae,	voted	upon	and	

agreed	by	all	present.	

	

• Garden	bed	plans	and	Quote	table	appended	to	these	minutes.	

	

• The	P&F	will	need	to	do	a	planting	day	in	late	August	or	early	September,	to	be	notified	

by	the	Secretary	after	the	Committee	has	agreed	upon	a	date	
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5.10	 Any	other	business	(cont’d):	
Year	7	parent	welcome	morning	tea	2019	
• First	day	of	school	2019,	to	be	a	joint	effort	between	school	and	P&F	

	

	 Date	&	time	for	next	meeting	
6pm	Wednesday	5	September	at	Learning	Enhancement	Centre	at	the	James	Sheahan		

Meeting	closed	7.45pm		
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ACTION	PLAN	
James	Sheahan	Catholic	High	School	P	&	F	
8	August	2018	
Month	 Item	 Action	 Whom	 Complete	

By	
August	 5.3	 • Work	 on	 initial	 draft	 document	 re	 criteria	 for	

distribution	of	P&F	funds		

	

Tom	 Next	meeting	

5	September	

August	 5.6	 • Justin	Coulson	night	5	June	–	send	a	thank	you	letter	

to	 the	 CEDB	 for	 organising	 the	 evening	 to	 Pauline	

Walkom	&	Vince	Connor	

• Paul	 Dillon	 Drug	 &	 Alcohol	 parent	 talk	 in	 October	 –	

P&F	diarise	to	send	reminder	on	24	September	(week	

10	of	 term	3)	 to	Michelle	Whiteley	about	Paul	Dillon	

parent	 talk	 on	Monday	 22	October	 (week	 2	 of	 term	

4),	also	Headspace	P&F	meeting	on	31	October,	to	be	

advertised	to	parent	body	by	email	

• Offer	$300	to	Kinross	for	wine	&	nibble	at	Paul	Dillon	

night	on	22	October	

	

Mary	

	

	

Mary	

	

	

	

	

Michelle	

Mary	

	

Complete	

	

	

Complete	

	

	

	

	

28	September	

ASAP	

	

August	 5.7	 • Mrs	Whiteley	 to	 talk	 to	 Mr	 Meers	 and	 possibly	 the	

school	 Executive	 about	 the	 feasibility	 of	 a	 crossing	

being	 installed	 near	 the	 southern	 pedestrian	 access	

gate	(near	the	bus	bay	entrance).		
• 	Mr	 Meers	 to	 get	 back	 to	 the	 P&F	 at	 the	 next	 P&F	

meeting	in	four	weeks.		
	

Michelle/Peter	

	

	

	

Peter	

Next	meeting		

5	September	

	

	

Next	meeting	

5	September	

August	 5.8	 • Notify	GK	Craig	Printing	and	Printflow	of	outcome	of	

quotes,	 and	 organise	 printing	 of	 500	 flyers	 by	 GK	

Craig	Printing	

	

Mary	 Complete	

August	 5.9	 • Notify	Mrs	Sarks	of	success	of	her	application	for	two	

art	display	boards,	including	suggestion	that	P&F	may	

use	 the	 display	 boards	 from	 time	 to	 time,	 or	 other	

departments	too	

• Add	 a	 question	 on	 the	 Teacher	 Grant	 Application	

form	that	asks	whether	 the	applicant	has	applied	 to	

the	school	for	funds	

• Funds	to	be	deposited	to	school	account	

	

Mary	

	

	

	

Mary	

	

	

Neal	

Complete	

	

	

	

Complete	

	

	

Complete	

August	 5.10	 • Notify	parents	that	next	P&F	meeting	 is	 to	be	held	

in	 the	 new	 Learning	 Enhancement	 Centre	 –	 P&F	

Newsletter,	 change	 meeting	 venue	 on	 school	

website,		

• Check	with	Headspace	that	31	October	is	suitable	to	

them	for	the	subsequent	P&F	meeting	

• Notify	Kelly’s	that	P&F	won’t	need	the	Bistro	Room	

on	5	September	or	31	October	

• P&F	 committee	 to	 work	 out	 a	 date	 for	 planting	

garden	beds	in	late	August	or	early	September	

	

Mary	

	

	

	

Mary	

	

Mary	

	

Mary	

	

Complete	

	

	

	

Complete	

	

Complete	

	

ASAP	

	 	 Remaining	from	previous	meetings:		 	 	
June		

2018	

4.4	 • Consultation	 with	 P&F	 re	 Five	 Year	 School	 Strategic	

Development	document	2019	-	2024	

	

Peter	

	

	

When	the		

document	

is	drafted	
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Month	 Item	 Action	 Whom	 Complete	
By	

	 	

July		

2017	

5.11	 • Small	 grant	 applications	 –	 talk	 to	 Amanda	 Mooney	

(Business	Manager),	CYMS	(rugby	league	&	cricket)	re	

seating	around	oval	

	 	

2016	 	 • Review	of	school	iPads	–	update	

• Mark	 to	 request	 Laura	 Tilston	 to	 put	 some	

information	 in	 the	 newsletter	 re	 review	 being	

undertaken.	 First	 step	 is	 gathering	 information	 from	

teachers	 about	 what	 the	 issues	 from	 a	 classroom	

point	 of	 view	 are,	 then	 a	 student/parent	 survey	will	

be	conducted	

	 	

	
	





 

Quotes for plants – two garden beds at James Sheahan: 

 

Garden bed at Mercy Hall entrance 

Numb
er of 
plants 

Type & name of 
plant 

Source Price 
per 
plant 
(GST 
incl) 

Price total 
(including 
GST) 

30 Azalea ÔAutumn 
IvoryÕ 

http://www.australianpla
ntsonline.com.au/azalea
-autumn-ivory.html 
 

$4.90 $147.00 

27 Teucrium fruticans Bell River Nursery 
7 August 2018 
 

$4.50 
(incl 
GST) 
 

$121.50 

120 Dwarf Mondo 
Grass 
 

Bell River Nursery $4.40 $528.00 

 Total   $796.50 
 

Triangular garden bed at Student car park entrance 

Numb
er of 
plants 

Type & name of 
Plant 

Source Price 
per 
plant 
(GST 
incl) 

Price total 
(including 
GST) 

50 Teucrium fruticans Bell River nursery $4.50 $225.00 
1 Pin Oak Bell River Nursery $55.00 $55.00 
 Total:   $280.00 
 

Grand total for two beds:  $1,021.50 (not including pin oak) 

Half equals $510.75 (including GST) 

Amount P&F to donate to school (minus GST):  $464.32 

Plus $50 for the Pin Oak from Bell River Nursery, to be paid for in total 
by P&F (minus $5 GST):  $514.32 

NB: if we grow the Teucrium hedge to around 1.5m around the Triangular bed, 
then mulch the bed well inside the hedge, it should look pretty simple, neat 
and tidy.  The Pin Oak will grow up in the middle of the bed and will look 
beautiful in a few yearsÕ time.   

Also, the P&F agreed in 2017 to purchase a tree to go in the triangular garden 
bed.  A Pin Oak has been proposed.  

Pin Oak (Bell River Nursery):  $55 (25 L bag) 
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